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PROVIDERALERT 

 
To:  AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana Providers 
 
Date:   November 30, 2023 

Subject:  A.A. et al. v. Russo [formerly A.A. v. Courtney N. Phillips et al.] 

 

Summary:  Below is an update of the class action lawsuit pending against the Louisiana 
Department of Health (LDH) in federal court. This update is provided in accordance with an 
Order of the District Court.  

 
On October 11, 2021, AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana (ACLA) sent notice to our Providers to alert 
them of the existence of a class action lawsuit pending against LDH in federal court at the 
Middle District of Louisiana, bearing the current caption A.A. et al. v. Russo et al., 3:19-cv-
00770-BAJ-SDJ.  
 
Pursuant to a recent District Court Order, dated November 3, 2023, ACLA is providing notice to 
our Provider Network that the aforementioned class action was vacated by the U.S. Fifth Circuit 
earlier this year. 
 
Please note that the Plaintiffs’ Notice Form does not require any action on your part at this 
time. 
 
Questions:  
Thank you for your continued support and commitment to the care of our members. If you 
have questions about this communication, please contact AmeriHealth Caritas Louisiana’s 
Provider Services department at 1-888-922-0007 or your Provider Network Management 
Account Executive. 
 
Missed an alert?  
You can always find a complete listing of provider alerts on the Newsletters and Updates page of our 
website.  
 
Need to update your provider information? Send full details to network@amerihealthcaritasla.com  
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